ADMINSTRATION
MAYOR THOMAS BAILEY 245-3925
COUNCIL MEMBERS

KAYLENE AMES 435-245-6950
CARL LEATHAM 435-757-7268
BOB LINDLEY 435-881-4186

DENISE N. LINDSAY 435-245-6727 AUSTIN WOOD 435-757-5581



WELLSVILLE CITY NEWSLETTER

WWW.WELLSVILLECITY.COM



OTHER MISC. PHONE NUMBERS

Animal Control 512-6658

CITY OFFICE 245-3686

Fire Chief 757-7490

Garbage 866-909-4458

Hyrum Library 245-6411

Post Office 245-4321

Sheriff Dispatch 753-7555

DECEMBER 2024

THE MAYOR, CITY COUNCIL AND EMPLOYEES WANT TO EXPRESS THEIR APPRECIATION TO ALL THE RESIDENTS OF WELLSVILLE CITY FOR THEIR CONTRIBUTION IN MAKING WELLSVILLE SUCH A GREAT PLACE TO LIVE. WE ALSO WANT TO WISH YOU ALL A SAFE AND MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A NEW YEAR FULL OF HOPE, GOOD HEALTH, AND PEACE!

WINTER PARKING

NO PARKING WITHIN 10 FEET OF THE EDGE OF THE ROAD IS ALLOWED ON ANY CITY STREET BETWEEN THE HOURS OF MIDNIGHT AND 8:00 A.M. All vehicles, boats, campers, trailers, construction equipment, etc. must be removed from the city right-of-ways. Citations will be issued for those who are not in compliance. This winter parking regulation takes effect from NOVEMBER 1, 2024 TO APRIL 30, 2025.

DECEMBER OFFICE HOLIDAY HOURS

Tuesday, December 24th, Closing at Noon

Wednesday & Thursday, December 25

& December 26th, Closed for Christmas Holiday

Friday, Monday, & Tuesday, December 27th, December 30th &

December 31, Closing at Noon

Wednesday, January 1st, Closed for New Year's

THERE WILL NOT BE A CHRISTMAS TREE DROP OFF IN WELLSVILLE. PLEASE TAKE YOUR CHRISTMAS TREES TO THE LOGAN LANDFILL.

WINDOWS OF WELLSVILLE AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE

A digital copy of 'Windows of Wellsville' volume 1 is now available! This PDF file comes on a USB flash drive and contains the entire book, cover-to-cover, including all text, photos, index, table of contents, and biographies. The text is fully searchable, allowing you to find all occurrences of any word or phrase in just seconds. The file works on Windows, Apple, and Chromebook computers and laptops, making a perfect Christmas gift for anyone who loves Wellsville history. All of this for the special introductory price of \$65. Payments must be made with cash or check; no cards please. Available for pickup from the Wellsville City office at 75 East Main, Wellsville, UT 84339. Mail orders are available for an additional \$6.00 shipping by calling (435) 245-3686. All proceeds go towards supporting Wellsville Committee City Historical activities and projects.

WASTE MANAGEMENT WINTER WEATHER SERVICE TIPS

Did you know your WM driver completes more than 100 pickups a day? Severe winter weather can add challenges and delays to these collections. To avoid impeding garbage pickup, please make certain to clear snow on top of, under and around the containers on the edge of the road. When wheeled bins have been emptied, please roll them back to your residence ASAP to avoid damage from snow plows.

THE PICKLEBALL COURTS ARE NOW CLOSED FOR THE SEASON.



WREATHS TO REMEMBER AND HONOR OUR VETERANS

We have the opportunity to honor our deceased veterans again this year. There are over 360 veterans buried in our cemetery, and we would like to see a wreath placed on each of their graves this Christmas Season. Thanks to the generous offering of the Wellsville community, we accomplished this goal last year and think we can do it again this year.

December 14, 2024 is National Wreaths Across America Day, and Wellsville will join in with a short program at our cemetery beginning at 10:00 a.m. Placement of the Christmas wreaths on our veteran's graves will follow the program. Individuals and families are encouraged to attend and help with the placement of the wreaths. Parents, this is an excellent opportunity to teach your children respect and honor for those who have served our country. Light refreshments will be available.

Sponsoring a wreath costs just \$17. These wreaths are made of natural pine boughs. They are not small, cheap items, but decent-sized, high-quality wreaths that are handmade with love and long-lasting quality.

There are two ways to make your donation. 1) Log on to www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/UTWELL and follow the easy instructions, or 2) take your check, payable to Wellsville City to the Wellsville City offices (or use the night drop) at 75 East Main, P.O. Box 6, Wellsville. Be sure to indicate on your check that it is for the Veteran's Wreath program.

SEE MUSEUM@HYRUMCITY.GOV FOR INFORMATION ABOUT FUN HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES.